Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Voluntary and Community Sector spending 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please can you provide spending within the VCS Sector for the last 3 years and 2015/16 year to date by project name and location and ward including community funds

Answer:
Please see the attached 2 files with information; one is specifically ward funds, the other general 
· The information provided is by the payee name, not project name, as this is how its recorded on our accounting system; 
· The payments may be for contracted goods and services; 

· The information assumes the correct “coding” in our system.
Where payments have been made to individuals, their names have been withheld   since we consider that to be an absolute exemption under section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17.1 of the Freedom of information Act 2000. 

Location details are not provided.  Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

Collating the attached information has already exceeded this limit, therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to compile the location details exceeds the appropriate limit. 

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance
Legal Services
1st Floor
16 New Walk
LEICESTER LE1 6UB 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
